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Rule 130
Pascal Arimont (PPE)
Subject:	VP/HR - Extension of Operation Sophia
In March of this year, EU Member States decided to significantly restrict the mission of Operation Sophia, an operation which has allowed thousands of lives to be saved in the Mediterranean. The operation was only extended until the end of September 2019 and limited to surveillance from the air. This is a step backwards both as regards humanitarian aid in the Mediterranean and the fight against people smugglers off the Libyan coast. The reasons for this include the fact that no Member State declared itself willing to allow the ships to dock and that the distribution within the EU of the people rescued is an issue which has yet to be resolved.
1)	Does the High Representative agree that the EU should extend the original Operation Sophia and that it should resume the use of ships both for humanitarian reasons and in order to combat people smugglers more effectively?
2)	What steps is the EU taking in general to prevent the drowning of people in the Mediterranean?
3)	What progress has been made as regards the distribution among the EU Member States of the people rescued?
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